Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 8 September 2008 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Hilary Davies, John Lyon and Barrie Gilliatt
IN ATTENDANCE:  
City Councillor Stuart Parker




 Local Resident Mr C Morley




County Councillor Mrs Eleanor Johnson for item 08/55 

                                 onwards

08/51 APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale, David Brodie and Sheila Cowell
08/52  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 7 July 2008 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.

08/53  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  A51 Tarvin Road – the Clerk reported that the County Highways Engineer was in the process of repairing holes adjacent to “Silver Howe” but it was noted that work was still needed to fill holes near 70 Tarvin Road.  Work was being carried out, however, to trim the overhanging vegetation between the last house and the Golf Club. 

2)  Bus Shelters – The Parish Council were extremely disappointed that despite promises no one from the County Engineering Service had contacted Councillors Davies and Lyon in relation to the positioning of the bus shelters on Tarvin Road and no progress had been made.  The Clerk was asked to write a strong letter to the County Engineer complaining about the lack of progress, especially in view of the worsening weather.
3) Road Crossings – Councillor Lyon had produced a survey which, it was agreed, should be distributed to the residents of Littleton to ascertain what they felt about the problems stemming from the busy road and options for minimising its impact.  In that way the Parish Council could be given a mandate for further action.  It was also suggested that wherever practicable the survey should be handed over at the doorstep and a response obtained there and then.
It was also proposed that the Clerk write to Councillor Mrs Eveleigh Moore Dutton, the Executive Member for Highways and Transportation about the serious concerns of the Parish Council about the safety of the A51.
08/54 THE VICARS CROSS

The Chairman reported that he had carried out some preliminary work to clear the vegetation from around the monument and had received an estimate for the permanent landscaping works it now required.  Members received a document from Councillor David Brodie which outlined what he considered should be done.  They discussed the options available including the need to get a date etched into the plinth.

RESOLVED:  that the estimate of £398 + VAT be agreed and the contractor be 


            authorised to proceed.
08/55  ROAD ISSUES
Councillor Eleanor Johnson reported that she had tried to contact various County Council officers with regards to a number of issues related to the road ie. traffic count, the junction, safe crossing and the bus shelters but was awaiting a response.  She agreed, however, the present the findings of the Parish Council survey about the road to the Joint Highways Committee.
In addition to this it was noted that the surface on the roundabout was beginning to break up.

08/56
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)    08/01178/FUL – Littleton Old Hall – Single Storey Detached Garage
       08/01056/FUL – 35 Grove Gardens – Extension and Demolition of Outrigger
       and Replacement Garage                               

It was noted that Planning Permission had been granted for the proposed developments.

08/57   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and explained that as some alterations had been required by the External Auditor to the Parish Council Annual Return it was now necessary to formally approve the document again.
RESOLVED:  that
1)  the report of the Clerk be received

2)  the Annual Return be approved as amended
08/58   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        22.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Sept     
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    32hrs @ £6.00          


                      192.00
5)  JDH Business Services – Audit fee




 145.80
08/59   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest – June




   36.55
                                

  - July




    
   37.89
08/60   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.12
08/61  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire County Council:-

Parish Small Grants Scheme for Countryside Access Improvements
Cheshire Matters – July 2008

District Local Plan – Written Statement Proposal Maps

Chester City Council:

Chester Local Development Framework – Core Strategy Issues
John Boughton Award – Members discussed the nomination of a particular individual in the parish.
Cut Your Council Tax

Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Training 16 September 2008 
Mid-Cheshire Footpaths Society – Report 11 August 2008 – it was agreed that a copy of the report be posted on the Parish Council website and for the Clerk to contact the Public Rights of Way Officer in relation to the issue raised.
Cheshire Police Authority – “Have Your Say” poster and newsletter

Cheshire West and Chester – Making it Local – the Parish Council felt strongly that the current arrangement with the North Gowy Panel worked very well and the proposals for Area and Neighbourhood working would be a retrograde step as they would not be so representative.
08/62  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on
Monday 27 October 2008

08/63   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1) Monitoring of Issues – The Clerk tabled his first attempt at a document monitoring the progress of issues raised by the Parish Council.  
2)  Parish Council Website – Members discussed the future of the Parish Council Website with Mr Chris Morley who was organising photographs of the Parish Councillors to be featured.  Also required was a link to the City and County Council websites so that contact information on Councillors and officers could be obtained.  He felt an explanation of what the Parish Council did and did not do would also be most useful.  It was generally agreed that the website should have an interactive aspect to it which would enable communication with the PC generally but also facilitate the canvassing of residents’ opinions.  There were doubts however as to whether the uptake would be worth the cost and work involved.
4)  The Little Chef – Signs – Councillor Sheila Cowell reported on signs that had been posted by The Little Chef.  City Councillor Stuart Parker had passed this on to the Enforcement Officer which resulted in the signs being removed.

5)  Tree in Broadmead – the Clerk reported that the County Property Manager had contacted him to inform the Parish Council that he proposed to fell some sycamore trees near to 15 Broadmead in response to a complaint from a resident.
6)  Pavement Sign – Councillor Hilary Davies reported that a sign had appeared on the pavement outside 34 Tarvin Road advertising rooms to let in Hoole.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Enforcement Officer to get it removed.

7)  Shooting Nuisance – local residents had complained about guns being discharged in the area behind 86 Tarvin Road.  Councillor Parker explained that a certain number of shooting sessions were permitted in a year by law but if the frequency here was greater than this then action could be taken.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Enforcement Office and PC Busby about this.
.
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